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aifi02@sealeaders.com

From: aifi01@sealeaders.com
Sent: Saturday, August 24, 2019 9:52 AM
Cc: gm2@sealeaders.com; gm3@sealeaders.com; gm4@sealeaders.com; s_a_hosseini_343

@yahoo.com; flinspect@mdslines.com; dma@sealeaders.com; 'shipmanagement4
@seale'; 'shipmanagement3@seale'; 'shipmanagement2@seale'; 'shipmanagement1
@seale'; md@sealeaders.com; gm1@sealeaders.com; gm5@sealeaders.com; 
shipmanagement5@sealeaders.com; gm6@sealeaders.com; 'SM6'; sqm@valfajr.ir; 
sqd@valfajr.ir

Subject: [dma] ALL FLEET VESSELS/ DA-11, AIS mandatory in Indonesian waters 

Ref  : DMA/AIFI/98/C 1048 
Date: 24/08/2019 
 
Dear Captain 
Good Day, 

The Indonesian Ministry of Transportation has approved a new regulation that requires all vessels sailing in 
Indonesian territorial waters to be fitted with Automatic Identification Systems (AIS). The Indonesian 
regulations also stipulate that all vessels in its territorial waters to always keep their AIS on. 

The new regulation is aligned with the Safety of Life at Sea (SOLAS) Convention, and 

 aims to improve navigation safety and security within Indonesian territorial waters, 
 applies to both foreign-flagged and Indonesian-flagged vessels, and 
 takes effect on 20 August 2019. 

Administrative sanctions may be imposed on vessels that do not comply with the mandatory AIS requirements. 
While non-compliant Indonesian flagged vessels may have their certificates or other formal sailing permits 
revoked, foreign flagged vessels will be subject to actions by port state control based on Tokyo MOU 
procedures. 

Recommendations 

As an increase in enforcement checks by the Indonesian authorities must be expected once this regulation 
comes fully into force, Masters shall consider this requirement when trading in the region. 

In the event of the AIS not working, Masters must inform the nearest Coast Station and/or VTS in this region 
about the situation and record the same in the ship’s log book. 

You are requested to confirm receipt, discuss the contents in the next consolidated meeting on board 
& keep a copy in the file DA-11 . 
 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Ali Mohtasham 
Accident Investigations & Fleet Inspections  
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ROD Ship Management Co. 
Dept. Tel No.  : 0098-21-26100357-8 
Dept. Fax No. : 0098-21-26125081 
Direct Tel No. : 0098-21-2384 3553 
Please reply to dma@sealeaders.com 
(Note: This e-mail has been sent as BCC <blind carbon copy to : All R.O.D.-SMC Vessels, to 
eliminate the lengthy list that would result if this e-mail is printed) 
 


